
Minutes 

Town of Heath Facilities Task Force 

5/11/2020 

 

• The meeting was called to order at 5:34 on Zoom, ID number 874 1200 8503.  Dena Briggs, Will 

Emmet, Jim Cerone and Sue Lively were present.  Bob Viarengo, Del Viarengo, Bob Gruen, Sue 

Gruen, Doug Mason, and Betsy Kovac were in the audience. 

• Minutes from 5/5/2020 were approved as written. 

• Jim had no new information on energy savings at the school from Mike Parmenter  

• We did a brief review of Jim’s Potomac report draft.  Everyone is to prepare questions for our 

next meeting. 

• Bob sent a copy of the deed for Community Hall to Dena.  They Hall was gifted to the Town and 

does not appear to have any deed restrictions.  Research on this will continue. 

• No new information from envelop study on light savings 

• Dena has collected a significant amount of information and will try to have printed information 

for us at the next meeting.  She did want to review current rental incomes from all buildings to 

see if they would still be viable if their current site was changed. 

• Committee approved Sue move forward with Sawyer Hall information for Town Talk.  She will 

work out the details with Margaret. 

• Will said he spoke with Larry Sampson regarding his interest in continuing his school in Heath.  

Larry expressed interest in pursuing the school in whatever building was available.  His main goal 

was to keep it in town. 

• Jim will confirm that health and safety numbers have not been duplicated in maintenance for 

next meeting. 

• Audience expressed concern about how the meeting was posted.  It was not on the web site and 

the sign in number was misprinted in Town Talk.  Sue will check into this, plus try to clarify what 

must be done from a legal standpoint.  Will is going to get a call-in number to post for 

individuals without computer access. 

• Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday May 21, 2020 at 6:00PM. 

• The meeting was adjourned at 6:10PM. 


